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Xos Recall REC 001-23 | NHTSA Recall 23V127 | Incorrect Gross Axle Weight Rating/[FMVSS 120 & 567

The tire and loading information label on certain 2021-2022 SV05 Stepvan vehicles has an incorrect front gross axle
weight rating. As such, these vehicles fail to comply with the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard
numbers 120, "Wheels and Rims-Other than Passenger Car," and 49 CFR Part 567, "Certification."

Xos will mail replacement labels to owners and dealers, free of charge. Owner notification letters are expected to be
mailed to customers the week of March 21, 2023.

This recall applies to the following VINSs in your inventory: —

Please be reminded that under 49 U.S.C. § 30112(a), it is illegal for anyone, including a manufacturer, distributor, dealer,
or retailer to sell an item of equipment or vehicle that fails to comply with all applicable Federal motor vehicle safety
standards.

Thank you,

Dealer Sales and Support Manager
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